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February 3rd, 2010 
Dear Members: 
 
Since our last meeting, there hasn’t been too much happening. 
 
Xstrata Nickel and Mine Mill Local 598/CAW have reached a 
tentative agreement, which everybody is glad of.  The ratification 
vote was held on February 2nd, 2010 and the members voted 
93% in favour of accepting the new collective agreement. 
 
In the kitchen, they finally put a door handle on our servery door.  
The job of the Number 7 at night has a few changes that they will 
be trying out. 
 
Andrew, our Health and Safety representative started his 
certification course.  He will be going for his next course in May. 
 
Construction will start soon for our new offices on Richard Lake.  
We will be building an environmentally friendly, green building. 
 
Timmins will be losing 600 over jobs in mining, and as a result, 
will also lose spin-off jobs in the community.  Our Local Union 
said they would help in any way they can. 
 
Our next Joint Stewards’ quarterly meeting is on March 19th at 
the Day’s Inn.   

 
Happy Valentine’s Day  
 
In Solidarity, 
 
Huguette Gagne, Unit Chair. 
Nutra 2000 

L 


